
Hampton Elementary School Home and School 
Meeting Minutes 

 

Date:    Thursday, April 7, 2022, 6:41 – 7:26 PM, HES Library 

 

Attendees:   Cynthia Perry – President 
  Kate Michaels – Vice-President 
  Nicole Richard – Treasurer/Secretary 
  Pat Kennedy – Teacher Representative 
  Julie Stewart – Vice Principal  
  Sonia Nelson  
 

Recorded by: Nicole Richard 

         
 

Item                 Discussion                                         Action Items 

Welcome/ 
Opening 

Remarks 

Cynthia Called the meeting to order at 
6:41PM 

 

Agenda 
Approval 

Cynthia moved to approve the agenda. 
Kate seconded the motion.  
Agenda approved. 

 

Executive 
Changes 

Anne-Louise Petrie has stepped down as 
secretary for the Home and School.  
Nicole has agreed to take on the role in 
addition to the Treasurer position. 

 

Treasurer’s 
Report 

Currently have $10,761.30 in the bank. 
 
The bath bomb fundraiser brought in a total 
of $2487.00, with $1635.30 owed to the 
vendor. Our profit was $851.70. 
We received $1254.50 in e-transfers, 
$356.00 in cheques, and $876.00 in cash.  

** As of this date 
(April 7, 2022), the 
cheque for the bath 
bomb vendor has not 
yet been cashed. 

Principal’s 
Report 

Experiencing many teacher and EA 
absences due to illness.  
 
Stencils for the outdoor games have been 
requested by another school. We still have 
some painting to complete. 

Ground around 
school needs to be 
cleared (by the town 
of Hampton) in order 
that we can complete 
the stencil painting. 



- Sarah has requested sweeping of the 
ground by the town so that we can 
complete the painting with the stencils. 

- We are going to try an keep the stencils 
for another few weeks. 

 
Grade 5 – Moving Up Ceremony → 
teachers have started talking about End of 
Year activities. Nothing concrete yet. 

Teacher 
Requests 

Nothing at the moment. 
Pat will forward any requests via email, as 
we go.  

 

PSSC Some new inclusive books have been 
purchased for the library, and there was talk 
about purchasing a small shelf for the 
books. 

 

Annual Home 
and School 
Meeting 

The annual NB Home and School Meeting 
is scheduled for the end of April in 
Fredericton. 
- No interest from our executive this year, 

as covid is still so prevalent 

 

Fundraising Our profit on the Bath Bomb fundraiser was 
$851.70 
 
We are planning on having a Popcorn Day 
within the school. $1.00 per bag of popcorn.  
 
TruEarth (environmentally friendly laundry 
strips) fundraisers are a continual 
fundraiser, and not limited to a short time 
period.  
 
Flip-give is a constantly running fundraising 
effort as well.  
 
Pizza Fundraiser – We are considering a 
pizza fundraiser with Pizza Delight for May. 
Families buy certificates for pizza deals, a 
portion of the price of each certificate goes 
to HES.  

April 29th will be 
popcorn day. Corn to 
be popped the day 
before by volunteers. 
 
Will look more into 
setting up accounts 
for TruEarth and Flip-
give. This gives the 
school’s Home and 
School constant, 
continuing 
fundraising efforts. 
 
Cynthia will contact 
Pizza Delight and ask 
to prepare certificates 
for May. 



End of Year 
Movie 

Julie contacted Sussex Drive-In. It would 
cost $1000 to rent the venue, plus $150 for 
the movie. The drive-in has a capacity of 
300 cars. 
 
Movie at the arena - $250 for the rental of 
the movie using the town’s license. No 
charge for the venue use. 
- The movie would be for HES families 

only, no drop-off (parents/guardians 
must stay with students).  

 
June 10th or 17th (both Fridays) are options 
for the movie night. 

 
 
Need to find out the 
capacity of the arena 
and if we need to 
perform custodial 
duties afterwards. 

Date/Time of 
Next Meeting 

May 122, 2022, 6:30PM  
HES Library 

 

Adjournment Meeting adjourned at 7:26PM  

 


